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This year we planted sunflowers at three sites in Merced County.  Black Sunflowers from Kamprath seeds in Manteca were planted with a push garden seeder in June at two of the sites, adjacent to cling peach orchards.  An August  planting was made at one of these sites as well as at a third site, adjacent to an organic mixed stonefruit orchard.  At all three sites, the sunflower plantings run the whole length of one side of the orchard, are in two rows 20 inches apart and 10 inches down the row, are along public roads or access roads in full sun and are placed to minimize interference with orchard operations.  The sunflowers are supplied with drip-tape tapped into the orchards’ drip-irrigation systems and irrigated on the orchards’ schedules.  Weeds that germinated with the sunflowers were removed by the individual growers’ field crews.  These orchards were monitored for the presence of oriental fruit moth (OFM) throughout the season both with pheromone traps and periodic visual inspections of shoots and fruit following an established UC IPM protocol.  Two of these orchards did suffer some worm damage this season.

When the sunflowers formed heads, we monitored them for the presence of sunflower moth by visually inspecting them for the larvae.  These were readily infested by the sunflower moth and some mature heads were harvested and are being held in rearing cages to see what emerges and if there exists a natural population of the parasitoid Macrocentrus ancilivorous.  Both sunflower moth and OFM are hosts to this parasitoid.  Later this fall, any natural population of Macrocentrus will be augmented with releases of cage-reared  Macrocentrus into the  sunflower plantings.  The goal is to establish an overwintering population of Macrocentrus that emerges in the spring and moves into the orchard and the OFM host.

